
       SRGC  -----    Bulb Log Diary   -----    ISSN 2514-6114 

                                                            Pictures and text © Ian Young 
 

 

BULB LOG 20.....................18th May2022 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Matteuccia struthiopteris 



Gymnocarpium dryopteris 

Over recent weeks the Bulb Log has looked at the explosion of colour in the garden provided by the mass spring 

flowering, so this week I decided to celebrate green, in the form of foliage. The emergence of all that fresh new 

spring foliage is something we should all appreciate more. We often say plants have a short season, and if we 

concentrate on flowers that may be the case, but many have decorative leaves that will be with us until the autumn. 

While flowers are an essential part of seed production the leaves are more important because they nourish the plants 

allowing them to stay 

healthy and grow.  

Because the foliage is 

around for several 

months it is 

decoratively more 

important to the 

garden so we should 

prioritise planting for 

foliage.  

Plants donôt come 

much greener than the 

ferns, which should 

have a place in every 

garden.  I love the 

sculptural way the 

new fronds emerge in 

the spring. 

It is only a few weeks 

ago that I cut back last 

yearôs fronds on the 

evergreen ferns we 

grow some of  which 

are large, producing 

600 litres of old frond 

growth that I shredded 

down for compost. The Oak Fern, Gymnocarpium dryopteris, runs about providing a lovely low growing green 

cover to one of the beds where in recent weeks we enjoyed early flowering bulbs and Hepatica ï these plants are 

perfectly happy growing among and in the shade of the fern as are the many others yet to come. 


